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September 2010


Offerings





We are the champions! As you may remember, Spain won the FIFA World Cup earlier this year. The newspapers were full of photos of the triumphant team returning home and parading through the streets. But did you notice one element of these celebrations: the offering of the trophy to the Virgin Mary in Madrid Cathedral? 


Offerings to Mary are a commonplace of Spanish culture. This week, for instance, we have seen a typical homage. The local church’s statue of the Virgin was carried out into the plaza so that villagers could queue up to offer her (or perhaps that be “it”) flowers. According to the village gazette she deserves this attention, because she is protector, source of happiness and saviour. In fact, says the magazine, she expects this devotion. In any case, the statue, adorned with flowers, is carried some miles to a shrine in the countryside. Many from the village accompany her and engage in what has been described by one of Elizabeth’s friends as binge drinking condoned by the police (it’s normally illegal to drink in public places). The magazine fails to comment on what the statue of the Virgin Mary thinks about the rubbish and vomit offered up several hours later! 


Offerings have been part of Christian faith since the beginning. Saint Paul urges Christians in Rome “to offer your bodies as living sacrifices, holy and pleasing to God. This is your spiritual act of worship” (Romans 12.1). 


On a more personal level he describes himself as being poured out like a drink offering. In other words, his whole like is an offering of thanksgiving to God (Philippians 2.17). Giving thanks is a key motivation for mission. Indeed, in a previous generation people used to “offer themselves up” as missionaries. 


We are now starting our 12th year of mission service in Spain. The Evangelical church here is small, and it remains a needy country. While our first year was difficult, as we learnt Spanish and settled into life in a very different culture with two young children, we would both say that the last year has been just as hard. There have been challenges and disappointments at work, church and school. These are the reason many of you have not heard from us for a while. 


But who said it would be easy? Sacrifice and offering are key themes in the Christian life, partly because we all follow One who gave himself for all.


For Prayer


Thanks for for people’s prayers even though we have not been in touch; and that there is “light at the end of the tunnel” for our particular difficulties.


For Jonathan to create a committed team at the seminary and for Hilary in her various teaching roles


Elizabeth and Benjamin to have a positive experience of school this year


Felipe and María José, the pastor and his wife at the church in El Escorial 


Jonathan & Hilary Rowe are seconded by the Church Mission Society (previously the South American Mission Society) to the Seminario Evangélico Unido de Teología, Madrid.
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